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Require social media platforms to transparently receive, process and respond to 
complaints: 
 
When a defamatory or bullying comment is made on Facebook, the current approach to respond is 
multi-faceted, not transparent, slow, confusing, and difficult to resolve. 
 
For instance, it generally involves trying to contact the site administrator to have a comment or post 
removed; also reporting the comment or post and the user to Facebook. There is generally no 
response provided by Facebook. 
 
There should be a ticket-type system where complaints are acknowledged, the outcome is 
reported, and users can follow up if required. 
 
Platforms should be able to manage this process largely using artificial intelligence, but there 
needs to be capacity to escalate to a human. 
 
In local communities there are often private groups which have thousands of members, effectively 
operating as public forums. In Bundaberg, one of these groups with 9300 members advises: “This 
group has been created for the free exchange of ideas without admin interference.” 
 
The Department and Facebook should ensure a mechanism to report and review groups which not 
only condone but encourage hate speech. 
 
Take a zero-tolerance approach to hate speech from fake profiles and anonymous sites: 
 
Social media platforms have improved communications and engagement; promoted open 
discussion and the free exchange of ideas; and made public discourse more accessible to more 
people. 
 
Unfortunately, the platforms have been abused and manipulated in many cases. 
 
The Online Safety Act and initiatives by the platforms themselves are positive developments but 
challenges remain to be addressed. 
 
I’m concerned that fake profiles are easily created and deployed to attack individuals. 
 
The determination should require platforms to monitor this; report on how the practice is detected 
and managed; and make it easy to report suspected fake profiles where they engage in hate 
speech. 
 
I respect the right of people to use pseudonyms, operate anonymously to protect their identity and 
create parody accounts. The issue is that fake profiles should not be allowed to provide cover for 
vilification. 
 
Where possible, ensure integration with state and territory laws (e.g. defamation, 
harassment) to provide complaints resolution without resorting to costly litigation: 
 
Taking action against an individual who defames or harasses others online is slow, expensive, and 
largely ineffective. 
 
The Online Safety Act provides an opportunity for such matters to be “nipped in the bud” by 
enabling abuse and bullying to be easily reported and quickly removed. 






